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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, July 8, 2017
Time: 8:45 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), Stanley C. Taylor, Timothy D. Hawkes, and Leonard R. Daigneault.

Absent:  Margaret A. Clemons, and Peter Giano.

Also present Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent) and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: Craig Willis, and James and Helena Sullivan. 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 8:52 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Ms. Cowell seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements – Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a brief discussion regarding road-servicing protocols. Dr. Lerner explained that there needed to be more communication between the Prudential Committee, the Road Superintendent and the current contractor, Craig Willis. Prudential Committee members briefly discussed and agreed that communication as well as work orders need to be clear with more detailed instructions moving forward. 

Member of the public, James Sullivan voiced concern for the deep potholes on Will Scarlet Drive. Mr. Andrews noted that Will Scarlet Drive was repaired on Thursday.  Mr. Willis confirmed the repair. All present agreed that dense grade would be used on Will Scarlet Drive as it is a suitable material for a heavily travel road. Mr. Willis stated that there would be a significant expense when using dense grade. 

Dr. Lerner noted other significant repairs along Sherwood Drive were needed from Nottingham Circle up to Sir Walter Drive. Mr. Willis explained that millings would work well in this area and be less expensive. 

Mr. Andrews indicated that the complaint that came in on Nottingham Drive regarding water issues would be addressed this week. Mr. Ronzio stated that the ditch is almost completely filled in, the road has little or no crown and water is unable to flow into ditch line because a windrow prevents that and this all results in water flowing along the traveled way and eventually across the road and into the individual’s property. Prudential Committee members discussed solutions with Mr. Willis. 
2. Post Annual District Meeting
a. Special District Meeting - FY2017 Budget Adjustments -Tabled
b. Swearing in of Elected Official - The District Clerk/Treasurer, swore in Mr. Timothy Hawkes. 

c. Prudential Committee Duties and Responsibilities- Tabled
3. Approval of meeting minutes

a. Approval of Prior Prudential Committee meetings:
 January 14, 2017 - Tabled. 

 February 11, 2017 -Tabled.

 March 11, 2017 -Tabled 
 April 8, 2017 -Tabled 

 May 13, 2017 -Tabled 

 June 17, 2017 -Tabled 

b. FY2018 Prudential Committee Calendar Approval - Tabled
3. General Roads - Mr. Taylor made a motion to sign the General Road Service contract and the addendum, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous approval
a. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project – Tabled 
b. Road Grading Progress Report and Status – Tabled 

c. Roadside Mowing and Tree Contract Status Report - Dr. Lerner indicated that these contracts would be sent again. Mr. Andrews advised that the roadsides are very grown in and need immediate attention. Mr. Willis states that the contract has been sent out to bid twice and that it is not likely that anyone else is going to want to bid on it, as he believes that this is a very difficult task. Mr. Ronzio stated that roadside mowing has not been done for at least two (2) years and it previously done by Mr. Gil Beaudoin. Ms. Cowell made a motion to resend the mowing contract out to bid one more time. She believed he committee is looking for a more affordable bid amount, Mr. Hawkes seconded; Unanimous approval. On another topic Mr. Andrews stated that all roads are passable and the District has the necessary signage on hand if the conditions warranted road closures. 
d. Street Signs - Missing and Replacement Report - Dr. Lerner noted that the new signs are being installed. 
e. Road Designations - Primary and Secondary - Tabled.
f. Con Com Enforcement Order Maid Marian Ln Culvert Replacement – Tabled 
4. Waterways   

a. Driveway Culverts-Installation & Replacement-352 Sherwood Drive - Dr. Lerner stated that there is a new curb cut at 352 Sherwood Drive. Mr. Andrews explained that he is aware of the issue and that the ditch needs to be re-established given that no culvert was installed. Mr. Ronzio stated that he received a call from the neighbor about this work possibly was done on his property since the property lines are in question. He noted also that the waterways couldn’t just be filled in. Dr. Lerner stated that when the septic system was put in, it may have crossed the neighbor’s property with permission but that was a civil matter not one the district could be involved with.  Mr. Hawkes made a motion to have the District send correspondence to the home owner in attempt to rectify the current issue(s), Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous approval.
b. Windrow & Sod Berm Removal - Lancelot Lake - Previously discussed.
c. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections-Prince John Drive (Dead End) - Tabled
5. Winter Road-Planning & Preparation for FY 2018 - Dr. Lerner asked Mr. Hawkes to do some research prior to the next meeting so that the Prudential Committee can discuss Winter Road Preparation in greater depth. Mr. Hawkes agreed and stated he would report his findings to the Prudential Committee.
6. Update on Expanded Voting Rights - - Dr. Lerner indicated that the article with the update language passed at the Annual District Meeting. He stated that it would now go to the voters at the next Becket Town Meeting. Dr. Lerner explained the voting procedures that are currently in place as opposed to changes that are being proposed. He noted that this requires a change to the Act because voting rights are defined in this document.  He further answered questions from public present. 
7. Website Update - Ms. Cowell presented her report. She reported that she had one inquiry from a realtor. She also stated that she received some antique post cards that were quite interesting and that she has posted them on the website for everyone to view.

8. Road Superintendent Appointment – Tabled

9. Other business to come before the Committee - Prudential Committee members sign off on their receipt of the Open Meeting Law and Conflict of Interest information.
10. Public Input - Previously discussed 
11. Review Correspondence - Read and reviewed.
12. Warrant #13 FY2017 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant and answered questions as they arose.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous approval.

13. Warrant #1 FY2018 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant as prepared and answered questions as they arose.  Mrs. Cowell made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Hawkes seconded; Unanimous approval.

a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statements & Year End Close-Out -Tabled
b. Bank & Town Tax Collector Notifications - Tabled
c. Treasurer Bonding Document FY2018 -Signed
14. Adjournment – Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Daignault seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 10:02 AM by unanimous vote. 
Schedule - Next monthly meeting Saturday, August 12, 2017 at 8:45 AM.

